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May 9, 2007 

The Honorable Eric Thorson 

Inspector General 

U.S. Small Business Administration 

409 3rd Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20416 

Dear Mr. Thorson: 

I have repeatedly heard from the leaders of Women's Business Centers (WBC) around 

the country that they are experiencing problems receiving their grants from the Small Business 

Administration (SBA), and I request that you immediately undertake an investigation into this 

matter. 

For a number of years, the Committee on Small Business and Entrepreneurship has 

received complaints from WBCs about the process of applying and receiving grants from the 

SBA's Office of Women's Business Ownership. According to their stories, the process is 

unnecessarily lengthy and arduous, information is repeatedly requested from WBCs and then 

lost. There have been cases where the same information is requested 10 or even 12 times. In 

addition, the process lacks clear guidelines and transparency. A WBC may believe that they 

supplied all necessary information, only to be told months later that they must supply additional 

documentation. As a result of these and other shortcomings, the grants are often disbursed 

months or even years after the quarter in which the expenses were incurred. Since most WBCs 

rely on SBA funding as a major source of funding, this delayed reimbursement can be disastrous, 

especially for new or small WBCs. 

It is simply unacceptable that WBCs continue to struggle to receive funding from the 

SBA. Therefore, I request that you undertake a full and complete investigation to determine the 

extent of any problems with the grant disbursal process and make recommendations on how to 

improve it. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Karen 

Radermacher on my staff at 202-224-5175. Thank you for your attention to these matters. 

cerely, 

ohm F. Kerry 

Chairman 


